MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

HASTINGLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL ON 12th February 2007
Present:
Cllr Gardener (Chair)



Cllr Mrs Day


Mrs. T Block (Clerk)



Cllr Pell


Cllr Dr Paciorek

In attendance:
Mr M Rust




Mr R Honey

To be actioned by

1
Apologies



Apologies had been received from Cllrs Johnson and Claridge.






2
Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising



The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed.   The Clerk was requested to produce a list of expenditure.  The Clerk read a letter received from Elmsted Parish Council.  It was agreed that Hastingleigh Parish Council would support a working party to include Elmsted Parish Council regarding the Low Cost Housing Project.  Cllr Mrs Day is to attend the Elmsted Parish Council Meeting on 6th March.  Cllr Johnson is to continue chasing the reed bed issue with Ashford Borough Council and he will contact the Hastingleigh Parish Council once he has had a response.  The Clerk will contact the Environment Protection Agency about the loose inspection covers by the reed bed.
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3
Declaration of Interest


4

5

6

7


Cllr Pell declared an interest in the War Memorial and Cllr Gardener declared an interest in Beckets Close.

Hedges and Verges

Cllr Pell discussed the hedges and verges.  They are in a mess and it was agreed that the Clerk should write to the Highways Department and ask them to clear up the roads.

War Memorial
Cllr Gardener asked about the undertaking of some maintenance on the railings around the War Memorial.  It was agreed that a working party would be set up to undertake this an this would be arranged at the meeting in March.

Beckets Close
Cllr Gardener expressed his concerns over the parking on the green in the Close.  It was agreed that the Parish Council would write to the housing department of Ashford Borough Council and express concerns about parking.

Election Year

The Clerk asked about whether anyone would be standing down from the Council and whether the Parish Council wanted to start campaigning for new Councillors.  Cllr Pell said he wished to stand down at the next election.  An article will be placed in the March edition of the magazine and all houses will be mailed in due course.
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8
Risk Assessment



There were no changes to be made.



9
Financial Statement



A copy of the financial report was distributed to all Councillors.  The cheque or the cutting of the field to Kent County Council was signed.




10
Correspondence



The Clerk informed the Council that District Audit have been appointed to audit the Councils accounts again – the price is to remain the same for our Council.

 


11
Any Other Business



Concern was expressed over the tree house at Bishops Cottage – it was agreed that the Clerk would ask if permission is required for this.

Cllr Pell reported that there had been 3 burglaries in the area recently.  

Cllr Gardener reported that the Clerk has also been appointed as the Clerk to Brook Parish Council.

It was agreed that the Council would like the Clerk to write to express concerns over the proposed new Terminal at Lydd.
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12
Date of the Next Meeting
The next meeting will be on Monday 12th March 2007.










Signed: …………………………………………………………………

Date: ………………………………………………………………..

